December 5, 2008

To:  Senate Judiciary Committee

       Committee Field Hearing

       City Hall

       St. Albans, Vermont

Re:  "Community-Based Solutions to Drug-Related Crime in Rural America"

Dear Members of the Judiciary,

I am submitting this testimony, and Affidavit, with a demand for a full investigation into drug related crimes perpetrated against my son, while unlawfully held at the Strafford County Correctional Facility, Dover, NH. and at the State Hospital in Concord. Drug related crimes are not only happening on the streets, they occur within the prison system also.

My son, who is a Veteran of Gulf 1, 82nd Airborne, Special Forces, his mos is Intel and was a non-com officer, has been tortured and drugged by officials in New Hampshire. My son has not had a trial and has not been convicted of any crime. He remained detained for nearly one year. He has now been released, but must continue being injected with drugs and his life is in grave danger. My family has been threatened by our local police chief, Scott Roberge, and he has followed through with his threat to incarcerate the entire Miller family. Another son has been incarcerated on trumped up charges and remains in jail. I am nearly 70 years old and I need my sons at home. These violations of due process, including those within the judicial system, must cease.

Due to the official corruption and law enforcement officials (including the New Hampshire U.S.A.G.’s office) policing themselves, with the rubber stamp approval of the courts (both State and Federal), it is imperative that this Committee hold judges accountable for aiding and abetting the crimes perpetrated by State and Federal agents.

To avoid duplication of documents, please see the documents entered by Dorothy Lafortune, Biddeford, Maine. 

I beg you to intervene in this most egregious travesty of justice. There will be no solution to the drug-related crimes in America until those officials involved are held accountable.

Thank you.






Respectfully submitted,






Marie Luise Miller






1 Summer Street






Farmington, NH 03835

